Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
September 12, 2022

Village President Bob Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7pm.  The Village Board met in regular session with Jerry Bagby being absent. 

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of the August 8th, 2022 meeting.  Louise Slayton made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Tara Wilkey. All votes yes; motion carried.

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Dee Dee Allen.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg Slayton also handed out a report for all of the bills to be paid this month.  Brett Krug made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Town wide clean-up day will be Saturday, October 15th.  Darrin will post uptown what will be and not be allowed to put in dumpster.  It will also be in the monthly water bill.

Darrin stated that a tower pump switch in the water shed was taken out by lightening.  He is getting this fixed.

Tara gave an update on the County Board meeting that she attended last month regarding the grant we applied for.  There were $7,000,000 in APRA funds used for the counties own projects.  There is a slim change any money will be left of this to come to Village of Secor.    She was told to contact Autumn Jones at Ray LaHood’s office to see about getting grant money or and EPA Loan.  Tara is going to go to a Grant writing class.

President Bob notified the board that the Maxheimer property is now owned by the Village.  We have the paper work from the courthouse showing this.   Bob wants Darrin to put up “no trespassing” signs on the property.

There are several cats in this house so Lori is going to call the Woodford Co Cat group to see if they could come get them out before we demolish the property.

Jerry wants to get a solar light and flags to put on the Stop sign on Secor Rd coming from the North.  Dee Dee made a motion to approve getting this light, seconded by Louise Wilkey.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Tangy Pinkham was present to ask the board to review her water bill, it stated that she used 30,000 gallons last month.  Darrin has put in a new water meter.  Tara made a motion to write off what she hasn’t paid already on her water bill, seconded by Brett Krug.  3 votes yes; 2 votes no; motion approved.

Darryl Netherton’s family is going to mount a flagpole in the park and run electricity to it.  They are going to pay for the electricity.  Brett made a motion to allow the family to put the flag pole and electricity in the park, seconded by Louise.  All votes yes; motion approved.

Don Wheatley had a notice that his water was going to be disconnected before the water bill was sent out.  It was determined this was just a computer glitch.  

Don also asked about parking his truck cab at his property, he said it is not over 1600 lbs. by itself.  The board stated that as long as it is under the weight limit that the ordinance states he is fine. 

Don also brought up that down by his property on the Northeast end of town on the south side of the road the City doesn’t own it.  He had it surveyed and it is his property.  Apparently when the work on the ditch was being done they removed the flags that marked his property.  He said he is going to have to get it surveyed again.  The Board told him when he gets the bill for the re-surveying we will discuss it with him.

Mark Allen was present to ask the board about his water bill that was discussed last month.  He stated that he got billed again.  DeeDee made a motion we write off difference between average monthly bills and what he was “over” billed last month.  Seconded by Tara.  4 votes; 1 vote no; motion carried.

Mark Allen also let the board know that water was backing up on his mother’s property and going into the storage building.  He is going to set up a time with Darrin to see if they can find out why it is backing up.




Dee Dee Allen made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15

Lori Bagby, Village Clerk
